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NATHAN, KELLY, LUKE, LOGAN, & LEAH 

July, 2025 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers for our family and 

ministry. The last couple of months have been busy and very fruitful.  

May was an exciting time for our family. Leah turned 16 years old, 

Logan graduated from High School, and Luke finished his first year at 

Golden State Baptist College. We are so thankful for how God is working in 

our children’s lives and how they are allowing God to use them for His glory. 

Luke is currently on a mission trip to St. Vincent and the Grenadines until 

July 23rd and will return to college August 20th. Logan will be traveling with 

me to Alaska Aug.14th-Sept. 1. I will be preaching in several churches while 

there and Logan will be singing and presenting his internship that he will be 

taking to Papua New Guinea in the spring. Leah is also starting to save her 

money to take her first international mission trip to Europe next summer. It 

is so exciting to see our children with the desire to serve God! It’s a great 

financial problem to have when you’re praying and saving to fund all the 

mission trips that your kids want to take. Please help us pray for God’s 

perfect direction for each of their lives and that they will submit themselves 

fully to God’s will and leading! 

May also kicked off camp season. We had a wonderful two weeks of 

the Who Will Go missions camp the last week of May and first week of June. 

We had around 140 campers that came with a heart to learn more about 

missions and a seriousness to find God’s will for their lives. We believe that it 

was the best year yet! There are still young people that are surrendering! 

Don’t let the devil convince you that this generation is a lost cause. God is 

doing a great work and He is still calling! Please help us pray for more 

laborers to be sent out into His harvest. 

Our meetings from there took us to Alabama, Florida, Georgia, and 

Indiana. We’ll also be helping in our church’s teen camp July 21-25, so 

please help us pray for a wonderful week and for God to do a great work in 

the heart of each teen that comes. 

As soon and Logan and I return from Alaska, our family will be 

traveling up to Maryland to host a Reach the World Youth Conference and 

preach in several churches in Maryland and Pennsylvania. We’ll then travel 

to Missouri, Tennessee, and Alabama. Please pray for safety and for much 

fruit! 

We appreciate you all so very much! Thank you for your faithful 

prayers and support! God is doing big things and we are thankful to be a 

small part! 

 

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 


